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What a year this has been! We have suffered through a lack 

of meetings for most of the year, cancelled dinners and 

fundraising events.  And don’t forget the mask; we all got to 

be the Lone Ranger! Or maybe Zorro?  We can be thankful 

that we all made it thru this.  

Convention is just a few weeks away. I hope everyone has 

signed up to be there. Elections are over and the newly-

elected officers and the cabinet ready to start the new year. 

I hope that they can see and have a great year. 

Membership this year has been a big surprise. The District 

has gone up almost every month. with May looking like it 

will be the same. Thanks to all of the members from all of 

the Clubs for their hard work.  I have one month to finish 

everything that I have started. Its going to be fun trying to 

make it to the finish line! 

See you all at the CONVENTION! 

Leo, DG 11A-2 

 



1st Vice District Governor’s Notes 
I would like to start this month’s article off with a thank you; 

Thank You to all the Lions of our District that believed in me 

enough to vote me in for the second time as your  District       

Governor-Elect.  I hope that with your help and  support that we, 

as a District, have a wonderful year and that all the restrictions, 

cancelations, and changes coming from the pandemic are finally 

over.  I am amazed at the job the Governor Leo has done and 

continues to do given all of the obstacles he has had to face.  I am 

incredibly grateful to him to be able to watch and learn how he 

has handled some very difficult situations.   

I have had a lot of   Lions ask me about the training this time around and if it is different.  Others have asked why am I 

spending time doing the training at all?  My answer is this; the entire District has enough faith in me to do the job, I 

want to make sure that I am doing the best job possible.  Because of the pandemic, it is so different than the last time.  

For my first term I had to go to Indianapolis for four days of training and then (the really tough part) an extra week in 

Hawaii before the International Convention started.  This time, because of Covid, I have spent every Saturday morning 

since March on a three hour Zoom call with Lions from all around the world who are participating in training.  In addi-

tion to the classes we have pre-assignments that are due each week and we have group discussions.  On almost every 

Sunday, I have another Zoom meeting with all of the incoming Governors from all around Michigan.  This one is usual-

ly over in one hour, which is not too bad.  I am still learning a lot, just in a completely different way.  In the end, I hope 

that I am the  Governor this District deserves and TOGETHER, we have an incredible year.  THANK YOU ! 

Something totally new and exciting is right around the corner.  Sunday, June 6th will be our first ever one day District 

Convention at the Lions Bear Lake Camp.  This really should be a great time to see all of the    Lions we haven’t been 

able to see for the last fifteen months.  We will have the memorial service for all of the Lions who have passed away, 

the business meeting and then the awards lunch where Governor Leo will be able to honor and recognize some great 

Lions in our District.  If you have not signed up yet, you should. It is going to be great and probably the cheapest    

convention that we have had in a long time!  I have met with a few clubs.  If there are clubs out in the District that 

would like me to come for a visit, please contact me and let me know.  I would be more than happy to attend , either 

in person or virtually. 

I will talk to you next month.   

1st VDG Jim, Jr. 



Lioness Liaison Judy Kukuk 

Here it is, almost June!  Where has the year gone? 

Congratulations to the Sterling Heights Lioness on 40 years of service. I hope that all of the clubs got the 

flyer from Lion Frank about the Lioness Appreciation Night to be held at the Sterling Heights Lions Hall on 

June 25th at 6 o'clock.   

MD-11 LEO POSTER CONTEST-2021 
 

Purpose: To develop a poster to be used by all Leo Clubs in Michigan to promote Leos and to provide     
information for others to join Leos or learn about what Leos do. This would be a promotional tool for all 

Leo Clubs to use. Each Leo Club would receive 5 posters in the Fall. 
 

Theme: Leos- Leadership-Experience-Opportunity 
 

Eligibility : Any Leo member who is a member of a Leo Club in Michigan. 
 

Size of Poster: The size of the poster must be 8 1/2” X 11” or 11” X 17 “ 
 

Judging Criteria would include: 1. Color 2. Message3. Neatness 4.Eye- Catching 5.Creativity 
 6. Meets the Theme 7. Draws Interest about Leos 8. Informative  

 
Deadline for submission: June 24, 2021   Need to have at least three submissions for the Contest. 

 
All Entries need to be emailed to: twalters02@comcast.net  or mailed to :Terry Walters , 6847 Wellington 

Drive , Dexter, Mi. 48130 and received by June 24,2021. 
 

Prize Award for winning poster-$50.00 to Leo who designed the poster and $50.00 to the Leo’s Club. 
 

Poster Contest sponsored by MD-11 Leo Committee 
 

Questions? – Call Terry Walters, MD-11 Leo Chair at 734-426-4983 

mailto:twalters02@comcast.net


Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Kristin Rutkowski, sponsored by Gordon McMullen 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Don Mark, sponsored by Tammi Marx 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes George Evlogimenos, sponsored by Tammi Graber 

The Ortonville Lions Club welcomes Matt Griffiths, sponsored by Edward Albertson 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Gregg Kiehle, sponsored by Jeff VandenBrouck 

 



What’s Going On Around the District?? 

The Troy Community Lions had help during their 

White Cane Fundraiser held at the Troy Hollywood 

Market during the weekend of April 30, May 1 & 2. 

Pictured is Lion Barbara Myhal, Troy Community 

Lions  Vice-President, and Future Leader Dog    

Puppy, Dakota. Thank you to puppy-raiser Nancy 

Columbo (not pictured) for bringing Dakota out to 

help. The Troy Community Lions raised more than 

$4,000 during 2 weekends soliciting for White 

Cane.  

The Lake Orion Lions Club 

recently inducted four    

members into their club,  

including 18 year old Caleb 

Boomer.  Caleb represents 

three generations of Service 

through Lionism, including 

Caleb, his parents and his 

grand parents.  Shown here 

immediately after his         

induction are James Boomer, 

Lauraine Pettinato, Jim 

Pettinato, Caleb Boomer and 

Angela Boomer. 



In Memoriam 
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